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March 20, 2012

Dr. Matthew Goldstein Mr. Benno Schmidt
Chancellor Chair, Board of Trustees
City University of New York City University of New York
535 East 80th Street 535 East 80th Street

New York, New York 10075 New York, New York 10075

Dear Chancellor Goldstein and Chair Schmidt:

We appreciated receiving Chancellor Goldstein’s letter of January 23, responding to mine of January 12, setting
forth our Association’s concerns about the Pathways initiative, with regard both to the process that seems to have
been followed in its development and adoption and to its results. We had noted that the information on which our
letter was based had come to us from both administration and faculty sources, but we indicated that we would
welcome additional information from you that would contribute to our understanding of the issues we had
addressed. We therefore concluded our letter by inviting your comments on those issues.

Dr. Goldstein’s letter, after addressing a number of aspects of the Pathways process, concluded by stating that you
would be providing us with a full response to our concerns. We have yet to receive the detailed response to those
concerns that you said would be sent. In the meantime, we continue to hear from faculty sources at CUNY—in
the community colleges and the senior colleges alike and in the sciences as well as in the social sciences and the
humanities—who have raised further objections to the curricular changes that have been mandated under the
Pathways initiative.

We look forward to hearing again from you soon.

Sincem

B. Robert Kreiser
Associate Secretary

BRK:id

cc: Executive Vice Chancellor and University Provost Alexandra W. Logue
Senior Vice Chancellor for Legal Affairs Frederick P. Schaffer
Dean Michelle J. Anderson, Chair, Pathways Task Force
Professor Sandi E. Cooper, President, University Faculty Senate
Professor Barbara Bowen, President, Professional Staff Congress
Professor David Linton, President, New York State Conference AAUP
Professor Larry G. Gerber, Chair, AAUP Committee on College and University Governance



